
 
 
July 1, 2022 
 
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety  
Mr. Eric Scott 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO  80203 
 
Re: M-1977-251 Lariat Mine, Jefferson County, Colorado 
 Noxious Weed Spraying Corrective Action 
 
Dear Mr. Scott: 
 
On November 10, 2021 the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety (DRMS) inspected 
the Lariat Mine.  The DRMS cited the following issue: 

“There are state-listed noxious weeds (knapweed) present on site. This is a problem for failure 
to employ weed control methods for state listed noxious weed species within the permitted 
area, and to reduce the spread of weeds to nearby areas as required by Section 3.1.10 (6) of 
the rule.” 

General Shale Brick, Inc. (GSB) has contracted with Falcon Weed Control to spray the Lariat Mine for 
weeds.  The weed spraying occurred on June 30, 2022 and Falcon Weed Control sprayed ~28 acres.  
Enclosed is an invoice for the weed spraying from Falcon Weed Control as evidence that the spraying 
occurred.   
 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions at 303-783-3058 or by email at 
jason.mcgraw@generalshale.com. 
   
Sincerely, 
General Shale Brick, Inc. 
 

 
Jason E. McGraw, P.E. 
Mine Supervisor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosure:  Falcon Weed Control Lariat Mine Invoice 
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